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welcome to astro, the 
partner school science 
program newsletter!  

Each week when you check 
gftse.org, you will find 
cool pictures, fun facts, 
space news, and more....

to get the most out of 
being in the partner 
school science program, 
make sure to send 
messages to your e-pal as 
often as you can!

do you have something you 
would like to see in astro?  
if so, ask your teacher to 
send an e-mail to 
matthew@gftse.org with 
the photo, story, or link.  
you might just see it in 
next week's astro!

teachers can submit 
pictures and stories of 
their class to be included 
in the partner school 
spotlight section!

In this issue:

pssp spotlight: video 
conferences

nasa news: Sports in space

space websites



PSSp Spotlight: Video Conferences

Mr. Eyup Uygun and students Bengin 

and Ipek explain how the Beagle 2 Mars 

rover from the European Space Agency 

failed to land. 

Sanko College from Gaziantep, Turkey, 

and MS324 from New York City, USA,  

recently had their first video conference 

with NASA.

Kennedy Space Center in Florida hosted 

the one hour and twenty minute lesson.  

Students at both schools were very 

excited about the opportunity and 

worked hard to prepare their 

presentations.

The many impressive posters made by 

the students featured topics such as: the 

Mars Global Surveyor, 2001 Mars 

Odyssey, European Space Agency 

robotic lander Beagle 2, and the Mars 

Exploration Rover.     

Global Friendship congratulates the 

students at both schools for doing such a 

great job!

Has your class been working on Global 

Friendship projects too? Send an e-mail 

to matthew@gftse.org to let us know all 

about it!

To learn more about Sanko College, 

visit http://www.sanko.k12.tr

To learn more about MS324, visit http://

schools.nyc.gov/SchoolPortals/06/

M324/

MS 324 students during their video 

conference with Sanko College.

Students at Sanko College prepare for 

their video conference.



nasa news: sports in space
Sports in space is a familiar topic at 

NASA  because many astronauts are 

fans and players at several different 

sports.  

Last week, the first pitch in the Yankees 

- Red Sox American baseball game was 

thrown by astronaut Garrett Reisman.  

The first pitch of game five of the 1995 

World Series (a series of baseball games 

played at the end of each season) was 

also thrown in space.  Other examples of 

participating in sporting events back 

home include Sunni Williams running 

the Boston Marathon from the treadmill 

used on the Space Station.

Some sports are actually played on the 

International Space Station.  Astronauts 

have been known to race each other 

from one side to the other, as well as 

play catch with footballs and frisbees.  

During the Apollo era, astronaut Alan 

Shepard was the first person to hit a golf 

ball in space, and still holds a record for 

how far it traveled!

Some astronauts have been talking about 

trying to make their own sport that is 

only playable in space, similar to 

"Qudditch" from J.K. Rowling's Harry 

Potter books.

Astronaut Garrett Reisman on board 

the International Space Station 

throws the first pitch in last week's 

game.

Alan Shepard plays golf on the moon 

during Apollo 14's Lunar EVA.



Space Websites

astro is a Publication of global friendship through space education, please visit us at 

http://www.gftse.org

images used from nasa are public domain, please visit http://www.nasa.gov for more.   

BBC For Kids!

Check out this great science 

website by BBC, the British 

Broadcasting Channel.

Here you will find many cool 

games relating to not only 

space flight, but many other 

exciting aspects of science as 

well!

Open a browser and go to:

http://www.bbc.co.uk/sn/games/


